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Greetings once again from Ontario. I have recently returned from a trip with my wife to Lancaster, PA, where the 
American Topical Association was holding their annual show from June 21st to 23rd. Having been an ATA 
member for 42 years, I have seen a lot of changes in both the running of that organization and the exhibits that 

 

joining the judging panel when one of the panel members reported in sick! Among the exhibits was a wonderful 
display of U.S. Columbians and an exhibit of precancels, which I was told had both been placed in a special 

  a Display Class 
exhibit years ahead of its time,  At the critique (now called 

to disgrace myself and the whole thing was a valuable learning experience. 

meaning under the tutelage of exhibitors such as Mary Ann Owens and George Guzzio and the exhibits at shows 
rapidly improved. Then the Display class was discussed (and barred for at least one year), followed by Postcards 
(which could not possibly be shown thematically???). The recent show, of course, displayed examples of almost 
all exhibit classes, each demonstrating the fact that any philatelic (and some non-philatelic) exhibits could be 

  

Exhibiting is Dead  
ollections: butterflies & moths; beetles; ants, bees, and wasps; and almost 

every insect that has appeared on 
corrections in the depiction of the subject of the stamps. However, when I start to put together an exhibit, it 
includes much material other than stamps that might have anything  
which is, in effect, my theme. 

The May/June issue of the ATA journal, on page 6, has the ATA President, Jack André Denys, asking the 
of a comment frequently used by 

 However, he then expands on the question and 
comes up with many cogent reasons for not changing the title of the association. Again, this article is well worth 
reading. 
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